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Happy Holidays Tuttle Estates! 
 
We have had a pretty good year, and your homeowner’s association has been 
working on several things we wanted to share with you. 
 
First, though, we wanted to thank a few of our volunteers for helping with a variety 
of events for our community.   Darci Ridge, Karen Calvert, Suzy Bell, Tatiana Conrad 
and their spouses.  Your help and support have been greatly appreciated.    I also 
wanted to give a shout out thank you to Jim Rife.   Jim has graciously been sharing 
insights on how to have a semi in-ground pool properly installed and compliant, and 
it has helped our community immensely  (Thanks Jim!). 
 
As you know, we have been working on replacing some of our diseased trees.  We are 
making progress here, but our pace slowed down over the summer.  We learned 
earlier this year that we had to upgrade our electric meter, as well as replace and 
repair a significant amount of lights at the entry.  This took a forced priority, and thus 
slowed the tree program a little bit.   We have recently replaced the cul-de-sac tree 
on Juniper Court and will be working to continue our program this spring.   As always, 
if you see a diseased tree on the community property, please drop us an email, and 
we will look at it, and it to the list. 
 
We have had several inquiries into social media and Tuttle Estates.   If you haven't 
joined the Tuttle Residents Facebook page, I would encourage you to do so.   This 
serves as a great place to get referrals, share information etc.    If you have a code or 
covenant question or need information pertaining to dues, etc., this MUST still be 
sent via email to the Board.   We must do this to adhere to our governing 
practices.      We are planning a new website for 2020, one that is easier to navigate, 
easier to update, and one that creates value for our community. 
 
As 2019 comes to an end, I wanted to thank you all for being part of our 
association.   If you would like to help out, volunteer for an activity, share an idea, 
please know all are welcome.   Best way to start.... send an email to us :) 
 
Have a great holiday and a wonderful new year. 
 
 
Scott J. Mueller 
Tuttle Estates Community Association Board President 

 


